THE SCHOOL BOARD OF ST. LUCIE COUNTY

Special Meeting – Expulsion – March 9, 2010

MINUTES

The School Board of St. Lucie County held a special expulsion meeting in the Superintendent's Conference Room in the St. Lucie County Public Schools District Offices located at 4204 Okeechobee Road, Fort Pierce, Florida, on March 9, 2010, at approximately 5:15 p.m.


PRESENT:
Mr.  Troy Ingersoll, Chairman





Member Residing in District No. 5




Mrs. Kathryn Hensley, Vice Chairman





Member Residing in District No. 4




Dr.  John Carvelli





Member Residing in District No. 3




Ms.  Carol A. Hilson





Member Residing in District No. 2




Dr.  Judi Miller





Member Residing in District No. 1

ALSO PRESENT:
Mr.  Michael J. Lannon, Superintendent




Mr.  Daniel B. Harrell, Attorney

HEARING DISPOSITION – EXPULSION

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ingersoll.  Superintendent Lannon stated that Recommended Order #10-005 pertained to a 17 year old (DOB/03-13-91) 11th grade student at St. Lucie West Centennial High School who was charged with a violation of the Code of Student Conduct, Rule M4 – Inciting, Leading, or Participating in a Major Disorder.

The student was given a due process hearing before a hearing officer on January 27, 2010.  A written summary of this hearing was provided for the Board and the student's parents.  The recommendation for expulsion was reviewed by the Placement Review Committee on which the Exceptional Student Education Department is represented.  The Committee recommended that expulsion proceedings continue.

The principal at St. Lucie West Centennial High School recommended the student be expelled for the remainder of the 2009-10 school year and the first semester of the 2010-11 school year.  The hearing officer recommended the student be expelled for the remainder of the 2009-10 school year and the first semester of the 2010-11 school year.  The principal from Delaware Avenue School attended the hearing in order to present information about the student's record while he was temporarily assigned to the alternative school, and to ask that the student be allowed to remain in the alternative ed program.  The student and his mother were also present during the hearing and were given the opportunity to make a statement.


Action:

The Superintendent recommended the Board expel




the student for the remainder of the 2009-2010




school year and the first semester of the 2010-2011




school year and, based on the principal's request, that



he be allowed to remain at Delaware Avenue School




under contract during the period of expulsion (Hensley/




Carvelli/Carried 5-0).

Discussion ended and the March 9, 2010 special meeting was adjourned at approximately 5:40 p.m.

